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       ñ...to encounter the face of Jesus Christ on our heavenly journey through  

         prayer, education, the Eucharist and discipleshipò 
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St. Peter Parish Staff 
 

Pastoréé....Rev. Bernard X. Gorges  

Emailé.ééé....frgorges@hotmail.com 

Pastor cell #........................316-655-9384 

Business Manager..........Paula Duling 

Emailéé....pduling@stpeterschulte.com 

Parish Secretary ................Jill Allison 
Emailé....psecretary@stpeterschulte.com 

Youth DirectoréééJohn Linnebur 

Email...youthdirector@stpeterschulte.com 
 

Parish Office 
 

Phoneé...éé..ééé.é..é.522-4728 

Faxéééééé..éé.é.é.524-0932 

Hourséé.........Mon.-Fri. 8:30 am-4 pm 
 

St. Peter Catholic School  
 

Phoneééééé....é.é..é...524-6585 

Fax/Gymééé.ééé.éé...524-1656 

Emailééé..school@stpeterschulte.com 

Principalé...é.ééé. Brenda Hickok 

School Secretaryé...Kelly Gerstenkorn 
  

 Bulletin Deadline - Wed.-12 noon 
 

 

Eucharistic Ministry for 

Homebound Parishioners 
 

 Please call the Parish Office at 522-4728. 

Twenty-First Sunday in Ordinary Time AUGUST 26, 2018 

@stpeterschulte 

Sacraments 
 

Reconciliation: 
Weekdays - before 8 am Daily Mass, 

and 6-6:30 pm (Tuesday) 
Saturdays - 3:30 pm, after every Sat. 

evening Mass, or by appointment 
 

Baptisms:  
Parents must meet with Fr. Bernie prior 

to baptism.  To schedule an appoint-

ment please call the Parish Office. 
 

Marriages:  
Nine months notice to pastor; must be a 

registered and participating member. 

Mass Schedule 
Weekend Masses 
 

 Saturdayé...ééé.Vigil 4:00 pm  

 Sundayéé.é..é....8 & 10:30 am 
 

Daily Masses 

Mon., Wed., Thurs.,  Fri., & Sat..8 am       

Tues., éééééééé.....6:30 pm 
 

Holy days - Check bulletin 
 

Childrenôs Adoration.........Sat 3 pm 
 

1st Friday Devotionséé.after 8 am 

Mass 

ñA life lived fully for Jesus Christ is a challenging one.  It means constantly say-

ing ónoô to the distractions from the world, even those that might seem fairly 

harmless.  For this reason, many people choose to walk away from discipleship.    

In the Gospel, we hear Jesus asked the Twelve if they would also like to 

leave.   Herein lies the lesson: discipleship is a free choice.  We worship a God 

who loves freely and wants us to do so in return ...freely.  Our stewardship is a 

gift of self and is not meant to be offered out of obligation.  Obligatory giving 

does not bring about joy, rather, it creates resentment.   In just a few weeks, we 

will begin the Stewardship Renewal process.  This weekend allows the opportuni-

ty to begin thinking and praying about ways we can give back to God freely and 

share in the joy that comes from serving Him and His people.ò-Office of Steward-

ship, Catholic Diocese of Wichita 



 

 

 
 

     Readings/Gospel  
                                     Next Sunday, September 2, 2018 

 Twenty-Second Sunday in Ordinary Time 

 First Reading: Deuteronomy 4:1-2, 6-8 

 Resp: The one who does justice will live in the presence of 

the Lord. 

 Second Reading: James 1:17-18, 21b-22, 27 

 Gospel:  Mark 7:1-8, 14-15, 21-23 
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Mon., August 27-8 am Mass; Lordôs Diner (Hillside)
Volunteer Night 5:30 pm; Strategic Planning Mtg 6 pm 

Tues., August 28-Fall Sport Pep Rally 6 pm; Confessions 6 
pm; 6:30 pm Mass; Menôs Basketball 8:30 pm 

Wed., August 29-8 am Mass; JCYM 6:45 pm; CYM 8 pm  

Thurs., August 30-8 am Mass; Little Flowers Mtg 6:30 pm   
Fri., August 31ï8 am Mass  

Sat., September 1-8 am Mass; Confessions 3:30 pm; 4 pm 

Mass (Confessions to follow) 

Sun., September 2-8 am Mass; First Sunday Confessions; 
10:30 am Mass 

JCYM-All 7-8th graders are welcome on Wed. evenings 

during the school year!  Meet at Dominic Hall from 6:45-8 

pm.  This week we will be writing letters and saying prayers 

for our very own Seminarian, Dillon Cott!  See you there! If 

you have not registered for JCYM: rebrand.ly/JCYM-CYM   
Mass Schedule beginning Sept. 3 

 

Sunday-8 am & 10:30 am Masses 

Monday-8 am Mass 

Tuesday-8 am & 6:30 pm Mass 

Wednesday-8 am & 6:30 pm Mass 

Thursday-8 am & 6:30 pm Mass 

Friday-8 am Mass 

Saturday-8 am & 4 pm Masses 
 

This Mass Schedule begins Labor Day and remains in effect 

until Memorial Day (May 27). Please check bulletin or the  

Parish website for specific Mass schedules during school 

breaks and January March 4 Life trip. 

Latchkey Teacher Openings  
St. Peter Catholic School Latchkey Program has two openings 

for Teachers during the school year on Friday afternoons from  

3:10 pm-5:30 pm while school is in session.  Perfect for col-

lege students. Please email Kelly at kgerstenkorn@stpeterschul 

te.com 

LIGHTHOUSE 
American Catholics and other persons of good-

will are part of a struggle for our nationôs fu-

ture, says author Charles J. Chaput.  Our choic-

es, including our political choices, matter.  

Catholics need to take an active, vocal, and 

morally consistent role in public debate.  We 

canôt claim to personally believe in the sanctity 

of a human person, and then act in our public 

policies as if we donôt.   We canôt separate our private convic-

tions from our public actions without diminishing both.  Viv-

id, provocative, clear, and compelling, Render unto Caesar is 

a call to American Catholics to serve the highest ideals of 

their nation. 

To fill an open Eucharistic Adoration spot,  

Saturdays at 4 pm, Sundays at 12 am 

(midnight), 1 am or 10 am, or to be a sub, 

please call Carol Siegrist at 524-6357 or Sherry 

Robben 794-8039.   

Confirmation-Registration is open!  Please regis-
ter online through the link: rebrand.ly/JCYM-CYM  

Confirmandi must be at least a freshman in high school 

and have received the sacraments of Baptism and First Com-

munion.  Contact John Linnebur with any questions. A class 

schedule can be found on the parish Confirmation webpage. 

St. Peterôs Parish School of Religion 
Registration is now open! All registration is done 

online this year, please call the Parish Office if you 

need assistance.  The link is: rebrand.ly/PSRreg  Our classes 

are on Sundays from 9:15-10:15 am in the WEST WING of 

the school for all grades, Kindergarten through 6th.  Class 

schedule can be found on the parish PSR webpage.  Contact 

John Linnebur with any questions.    

St. Peterôs is in need! We need a 

pianist/organist/guitarist for weekend 

Masses.  We can start you off with just a 

song or two!  Flexible scheduling available.  Contact Mike 

Sanders, 316-761-6579 or sanders93mike@aol.com 

St. Peter Altar Society is looking for 

hamburger meat or monetary donations for 

The Craft Fair Bierocks.  Please call Carol 

Siegrist at 524-6357 with questions. 

In Home Daycare Opening 
St. Peter Parishioner with at home daycare has 2 immediate 

openings.  If you have any questions, please call Mandy John-

son, 316-648-6794. 

EMHC Training at St. Peter Parish, Sept. 19 
Sister John Patrick Beckius from the Diocese will host a re-

newal training for Eucharistic Ministers of Holy Communion 

after Wednesday evening Mass in the church.  All EMHC are 

encouraged to attend, especially if your certificate has expired. 

Parish Picnic! Sunday, Sept. 9 
Itôll be here before you know it!  We are looking for volun-

teers to work in the kitchen to help with serving and clean up, 

shifts starting at 4:30 pm and ending at 8 pm.  Call Deb Gow-

ing, 650-6642, to volunteer to work. The hands of many 

make light work.  

CYM-All high schoolers are welcome on Wed. evenings 
during the school year! Meet at Dominic Hall from 8-9:30 

pm. This week we are making a care package for Dillon Cott, 

our seminarian, so bring your favorite candy to include! If 

you have not registered for CYM: rebrand.ly/JCYM-CYM   
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Spiritual Life Center Offerings 

Natural Family Planning 
For class times and dates please call NFP office at 685-5240, ext. 

16. There are several opportunities and locations. 

   To register,  www.slcwichita.org or call (316) 744-0167 

ñThe Giftò, Sept 16 
Sisters in Christ will be hosting The Gift: Discovering Her 

Dignity and Beauty, a Mother-Daughter Program on Sept. 

16 from 11:30-4:30 in Dominic Hall.  Space is limited to 25 

pairs and will fill up fast!  The cost is $20 per pair  

and please make checks out to St. Peter the Apostle.   

Registration will close Sept. 3.  Questions?  

Contact Jo Snyder, joannasnyder.rock@gmail.com, 

316-619-8132 

Call to Prayer from Bishop Kemme 
Each Friday, from August 3-September 28, we will join in a nine-

week effort of prayer, fasting, and education that a change in the 

U.S. Supreme Court will move our nation closer to the day when 

every human being is protected in law and welcomed in life.  

Please pray one Our Father, Hail Mary, and Glory Be for this 

intention.  For more info, www.usccb.org/pray 

In-Home Respite Care 
In-Home Respite Care, a program of Senior Services, Inc of 

Wichita provides a trained worker to come to a caregiverôs home 

to relieve them of their full-time caregiving responsibilities for a 

minimum of 3 hours per week.  The same worker would come 

weekly.  This allows the caregiver rest and time to reclaim their 

own life knowing their loved one is being cared for.  Caregivers  

must be caring for their dependent who is 60 or older, 24 hours a 

day, 7 days a week.  Please contact Dolores Cooper, 267-0302 

extension 233, Mon-Fri 12:30-4:30 pm 

Catechesis of the Good Shepherd (CGS) 
The CGS program is looking for grape leaves or vines for a 

display.  You may drop off items at the parish or school of-

fice, if you wish to have your items returned, please let us 

know.  CGS classes for children ages 3-6 will begin Sept. 

6, 2018 and continue on Thursday mornings from 8-9:25 

pm until May 16, 2019.  Registration forms are available 

on our website and in the back of church.  Atrium volun-

teers (adult supervisors who are VIRTUS trained) are need-

ed any day of the week (Tuesdays, Wednesdays, or Thurs-

days) while the school children are in class.   

Please contact Sister Rose Marie, 316-524-6585, or 

srrosemarie@stpeterschulte.com.  

Development Office Job Openings 
Director of Development: Leadership in identify-

ing, cultivating, soliciting and stewarding major 

donors for capital campaigns, planned giving,  

bequests, and annual gifts 

Development Coordinator: Manage the donor database and pre-

pare comparative analysis of donor giving and event activities 

Development Assistant: Assists with the coordination of agency 

donor and fundraising activities. 
 

To apply, please visit CatholicCharitiesWichita.org/employment. 

Thank you to the Staff and Teachers for all of 

your preparation for the start of the school 

year, including picture day volunteers! 

SVDP Backpacks 4 Kids  
The program is currently providing weekend sustenance to 

182 Wichita area Catholic school children. Currently, each 

participating school orders the required number of weekend 

food bags they need each month, and picks up the food 

from the Kansas Food Bank. Each bag of food costs about 

$5.50.  

You can mail donations to: SVdP Backpacks 4 Kids  

PO Box 780926, Wichita KS 67278 
 

Or online at svdpwichita.weebly.com/child-hunger.html 

Now until September 7, all donations are being 

matched! 

SERIES: Grieving with Great Hope 
Five Mondays, starting Sept. 10, 7-9 pm, This Catholic 

Bereavement resource group is prayerful, practical, and per-

sonal.  If you have lost someone dear to you, consider this 5-

week course to aid in your journey of grief. $20  

Letôs Talk Trash 
The annual Bishop Carroll Trash Bag Sale be-

gins August 27 and runs through September 21, 

2018. We have white kitchen bags, yellow lawn 

bags, and (New This Year!) blue 55 gallon drum 

bags.  If you are not contacted by a Bishop Car-

roll student, we encourage you to seek one out.  Of course, you 

may also place an order by calling the BCCHS Office at 722-

2390. Thank you for your continued support of BCCHS. 

Mass at St. Francis, Oct. 6, 5 pm 
SAVE the DATE: Persons with disabilities and their fami-

lies are invited to a Mass October 6, 5 pm at St. Francis of 

Assisi parish.  There will be a reception after Mass to meet 

and mingle.   

Prepare to Care Workshop for Caregivers 
St. Francis Parish-St. Clare Hall (861 N. Socora, Wichita), Thurs-

day, September 6, 7 pm.  Though rewarding, caregiving is not 

always easy.  The Prepare to Care workshop will explore the 

roles and impact of the family caregiver and discover ways to 

maintain your well-being.  Contact Rayna with questions, 620-

921-0082. 

SCRIP Update 
Have you recently sent your child off to college 

or new job? What better way to let them know 

you are thinking of them then to drop a card in 

the mail that contains a SCRIP card? You can purchase 

them after Mass at the SCRIP table, or by calling Tara, 204-

6155 or Deb, 650-6642. 

tel:%28316%29%20744-0167


 

 


